
	

	

JOURNAL OF MANLY YACHT CLUB 
PO Box 22 Manly NSW 1655   Tel: 02 9977 4949     

Fax: 02 99773573  Email: info@myc.org.au   
Web: www.myc.org.au 

Dear	Members,	
	

I	was	encouraged	by	the	positive	feedback	regarding	the	recent	
changes	to	the	twilight	dinner	approach.	
	

I	am	frustrated	by	the	more	challenging	weather	conditions	for	our	
twilight	races	this	season	resulting	in	fewer	opportunities	for	a	
pleasant	evening	sail	to	cap	off	the	week.		Come	on	Huey;	help	us	
out.	
	

I	was	humbled	by	the	hundreds	of	volunteered	hours	from	the	
small	group	of	passionate	MYC	members,	who	assembled	the	BIC	
boat-storage	boxes,	which	are	now	in	use.		This	will	help	meet	the	
increasing	demand	for	more	boat	and	storage	space.	As	sailing	
clubs	go,	a	good	problem	to	have.	
	

I	was	proud	to	endorse,	with	your	Board,	a	couple	of	collaborative	
sailing	events	with	the	16FT	Skiff	Club	in	2018	including	the	Flying	
11	National	Titles	during	the	third	week	in	January.	
	

I	was	repetitive	in	my	lobbying	for	more	boat	storage	space	by	
expanding	our	club	lease	footprint	with	NBC	officers,	during	a	
recent	Community	Forum	and	in	response	to	the	NBC	invitation	for	
feedback	on	their	proposed	East	Esplanade	upgrade.	
	

I	am	pleased	to	announce	our	new	events	intern	(Anne-Laure	
Deliere)	who	is	volunteering	200	hours	to	learn	from	us	and	to	also	
contribute	to	the	planning	and	implementation	of	some	of	our	key	
social	and	racing	events	-	including	the	Women's	Challenge	and	
our	Summer	and	Winter	Balls.		Also	RSA	qualified,	she	will	be	
behind	the	bar	for	twilights	from	late	January	so	can	meet	lots	of	
members.		If	you	have	any	inkling	to	join	the	Board	as	Events	
Director	but	thought	it	may	be	overwhelming,	with	Anne-Laure	
helping	us,	now	is	the	time	to	do	it.	
	

I	am	glad	to	see	our	MJ	back	in	our	foyer	after	its	visit	to	the	Manly	
Art	Museum	across	the	bay.		I	hope	you	had	the	chance	to	see	it	in	
the	exhibition.	Thank	you	to	the	Ebeling	family	for	their	
contribution.	
	

I	am	hush-hush	about	the	naming	of	our	(newish)	support	boat.	
Found	by	David	Lewis	and	restored	for	a	new	working	life	by	the	
talents	of	Bruce	Davis.		The	announcement	will	be	at	the	
Commodore's	Picnic	this	Sunday.	
	
I'm	one	of	many	appreciative	of	the	ongoing	commitment	of	our	
Club	Captain,	Colin	Cameron,	who has	continued	hands-on	deck	
and	club	storage	management	and	maintenance.	
	

He	recently	arranged	the	replacement	
	of	three	pylons	at	the	head	of	our	jetty	as	part	of	our	
maintenance	plan…		one	investment	with	a	long-term	return.	
	

I	am	happy	to	see	a	constant	trickle	of	new	membership	
applications	come	through	reflecting	ongoing	recruitment	by	
skippers	to	our	club	and	a	conversion	of	newbies	attracted	to	our	
community	culture	and	our	broad	spectrum	of	sailing	
opportunities.	
	

I	am	puzzled	how	the	new	container	deposit	legislation	may	
impact	our	club.		Indications	are	very	little.		I	hope	it	achieves	the	
reduction	in	litter	it	was	designed	to	address.	
	

I	am	thankful	for	the	often	above-the-call-of	duty	shown	by	Barry	
Miflin,	our	Club	Manager,	as	he	finds	creative	and	usually	low-
cost	ways	the	keep	things	running	smoothly.	
	

I	am	relieved	to	see	the	positive	returns	from	our	hall	hiring	
during	this	peak	wedding	season	due	to	Sorrell's	marketing	
efforts…		back	from	the	dark	and	frustrating	days	last	year	as	we	
recovered	from	the	fire.	
		

I	am	concerned	that	there	is	either	a	cultural	shift	towards	
volunteering,	perhaps	even	generational;	as	our	club	struggles	to	
fill	much	needed	race	committee	positions	and	other	essential	
roles	in	our	club.		Even	given	my	citing	the	volume	of	volunteering	
above,	we	need	to	expand	the	base	load	of	contributors	to	help	
the	running	of	our	club	and	our	sport.		If	you	have	been	a	bit	shy,	
put	your	hand	up.		I	am	convinced	we	can	find	a	way	you	can	
contribute	your	talents	and	skills	and	have	fun	while	doing	so.		A	
couple	of	urgent	positions	include	editor	for	this	newsletter,	race	
officers,	and	management	roles	across	the	organisation.	
		

I	hope	to	see	you	around	the	club	but	if	I	don't,	I	wish	you	a	safe	
holiday	season	and	many	opportunities to	get	out	on	the	water	
and	enjoy	sailing	into	the	New	Year.	
	
	 	 Regards,	
	 	 Cary	Budd	President	-	MYC	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 	

December	2017	

Like	us	on	Facebook,	share	experiences		and	
help	promote	club	events	like	Women's	

Challenge	+	Mini	Regatta.	
www.facebook.com/ManlyYachtClub	

	

WELCOME	NEW	MEMBERS	
ADULT	MEMBERS	
Jane	Kewin	 						Paul	Lane	 				 Alex	Nichols	
Anne	Immergluck						Paul	Immergluck	 Kala	Seville	
William	Fenwicke	



	

	

COMMODORE’S	REPORT		
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 	

COMMODORE’S	REPORT	
Hello,	you	excellent	people!	

I	hope	that	you’ve	all	been	enjoying	some	great	sailing	out	
on	the	water.		Having	personally	sailed	in	a	few	parts	of	the	
world,	including	the	Solent,	the	so-called	Sailing	Mecca	on	
England’s	South	Coast,	I	think	I	can	state	with	some	
authority	that	we	are	truly	blessed	to	have	the	simply	
superb	Sydney	Harbour	on	our	doorstep.		

So	let’s	not	let	it	go	to	waste!		Might	I	suggest	that	a	casual	
entry	in	the	Summer	Series	or	the	Marathon	Race	on	11	
February	would	be	a	truly	pleasurable	and	memorable	day	
for	you	and	your	family	and	friends?	 	

	

Of	course,	sailing	wasn’t	always	such	a	pleasurable	
experience.		From	1664	until	1814,	the	Royal	Navy	had	to	
send	out	its	Press	Gangs	with	their	cudgels	to	“impress”	(i.e.	
legally	kidnap)	“eligible	men	of	seafaring	habits	between	
the	ages	of	18	and	55	years”	and	force	them,	unwillingly,	
into	crewing	warships.		How	terrible	for	those	poor	seamen,	
captured	without	warning	and	immediately	sent	to	sea	for	
years	at	a	time	on	miserable	pay	and	conditions,	with	no	
hope	of	even	saying	goodbye	to	their	loved	ones.	

What	a	contrast	to	the	current	day.		We	now	sail	for	pure	
pleasure	and	choose	to	join	an	all-volunteer	yacht	club,	safe	
in	the	knowledge	that	our	“seafaring	habits”	are	a	badge	of	
honour	and	don’t	mark	us	out	as	men	and	women	eligible	
for	impressment!	

Which	brings	us	to	the	next	topic:	it	is	almost	too	obvious	to	
state,	but	an	all-volunteer	club	needs	volunteers!			

	

	

Accordingly,	we	have	a	critical	need	for	our	members	to	do	
their	bit	and	assist	with	Race	Committee	duties.		Unlike	the	
impressment’s	years	of	service,	we	only	need	a	few	hours	of	
your	time.		So	please	contact	dutyroster@myc.org.au	to	
organise	your	turn	in	assisting	us	to	run	races,	provide	junior	
sailing	and	generally	spread	the	joy	of	being	on	the	water	to	
our	members	and	their	guests.		We	need	you	to	join	our	crew!		
We	particularly	have	a	critical	need	for	Race	Officers:	so	please	
refer	to	the	article	in	this	newsletter	about	mandatory	training.	

We	also	“maintain	a	proper	look	out”	for	people	who	are	
willing	to	join	the	Sailing	Committee	and	assist	with	running	
the	sailing	operations	of	the	club,	coordinating	the	juniors,	
organising	races,	etc.		The	time	and	skill	requirement	is	not	
onerous	and	I	strongly	suspect	that	you’ll	find	that	volunteering	
to	help	others	turns	out	to	be	a	fun	and	fulfilling	venture!			

	

So	what	are	you	waiting	for?		
Impressment?		No	need:	just	volunteer	
yourself	now!	

Fair	wind	and	following	seas,		

Muir	Watson	
Commodore	(i.e.	a	volunteer)	 	
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TRAINING EVENTS 

The	Club	Spirit	and	Volunteering	
	

MYC	is	founded	on	its	volunteering	heritage.	The	Club	is	based	on	and	continues	only	because	of	the	spirit	of	co-operation	that	
exists	between	its	members,	especially	those	who	manage	its	activities	and	operations.		Extract	from	MYC	Members	Guidelines	
	

It	is	the	responsibility	of	all	members	of	MYC	to	assist	with	the	operation	of	the	Club	…	Extract	from	MYC	By-Laws	in	the	MYC	Handbook	

	

WEATHER	FOR	SAILORS	–	OFFSHORE	
(incl.	tips	on	the	Sydney	to	Hobart)	
TUESDAY	12	DECEMBER	

Tuesday	12	December	
WEATHER	FOR	SAILORS	–	OFFSHORE	
(incl.	tips	on	the	Sydney	to	Hobart)	

	

Please	come	over	to	the	club	on	Tuesday	12	December	
for	a	training	evening	on	offshore	weather	effects!	
And	invite	your	friends	too!	
	

Gerry	O	Nolan	is	back	to	talk	about	weather	effects	
offshore.		He	will	teach	us	how	to	take	advantage	of	
wind,	currents,	clouds,	rain	as	well	as	geographic	
effects	when	sailing	and	racing	offshore.		He	will	tailor	
the	presentation	to	make	it	particularly	relevant	for	
sailing	(and	winning??!)	the	Sydney	to	Hobart	Yacht	
Race.	
	

Gerry	is	a	seasoned	sailor	with	many	years’	experience	
sailing	on	Sydney	Harbour	as	well	as	many	thousand	
nautical	miles	racing	on	the	oceans.		He	has	
experienced	all	weather	conditions	in	the	book,	
including	several	cyclones,	typhoons	and	of	course	
many	calms.	
	

For	four	years	Gerry	has	taught	a	16-hour	“Weather	for	
Sailors”	course	at	the	University	of	Sydney’s	Centre	for	
Continuing	Education.	
	

Tuesday	12	December,	19:00	to	ca.	21:30;	cost	$5	for	
juniors	$15	for	adults.		A	summary	of	the	presentation	
in	electronic	format	can	be	provided.	
	

***Please	RSVP	to	training@myc.org.au	(so	we	can	
provide	enough	brownies	;)	and	know	where	to	send	
the	course	notes)***	
	

	 CLUB	RACE	OFFICER	-	SEMINAR	
TUESDAY	16	DECEMBER	

9am	to	1pm	

IMPORTANT:	
The	Sailing	Committee	has	now	mandated	that	all	
Yachts	provide	at	least	one	crewmember	who	is	
required	to	complete	Race	Officer	(RO)	training	by	the	
end	of	the	Sailing	season	2017/2018.	
	

The	first	RO	training	is	offered	in	December.	
	

The	training	consists	of	two	parts,	a	seminar	in	the	
morning	and	an	on-water	training	in	the	afternoon.	
	

Members	who	have	done	RO	training	previously	may	
like	a	refresher	and	can	attend	the	whole	day	or	perhaps	
just	the	on-water	training.	
	

CLUB	RACE	OFFICER	–	ON-WATER	TRAINING	
TUESDAY	16	DECEMBER	
1:30pm	for	2-3	hours	



	

	

COMMODORE’S	PICNIC	AND	CHRISTMAS	RACE	
SUNDAY,	17TH	DECEMBER	2017	

	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 	

The	Commodore’s	Picnic	will	be	held	on	
Sunday	17	December,	on	the	MYC	Deck	following	the	Christmas	

Race	(i.e.	from	about	1.30	pm)	
and	is	open	to	all	members	of	the	Club,	including	Yachties,	Lasers,	
SailAbility,	Juniors,	parents,	etc.		Guests	most	welcome	too.		
	

This	is	the	event	that	we	had	to	reschedule	from	September	due	
to	the	inclement	weather	at	that	time.		Here’s	hoping	that	we’re	
luckier	this	time!	

Even	if	you’re	not	racing,	support	your	Club	
by	coming	along	anyway	for	some	fun.			
	

It	will	be	BYO	food	and	we’ll	fire	up	the	Club	
BBQ	so	that	you	can	cook	your	meat	on	the	
club	deck.	
	

Talking	of	which,	Curlys	Meats	in	North	Curl	
Curl	are	good	sponsors	of	the	Club	and	you	
might	consider	showing	reciprocal	support	by	
buying	your	meat	from	there.	

Just	as	before,	we’re	also	planning	on	
using	the	junior	dinghies	to	have	some	
fun,	social	races.		An	adults	versus	kids	
race	on	O’pen	BICs,	anyone?			
	

For	those	of	us	who	are	built	like	our	
esteemed	Commodore	with,	shall	we	
say,	more	generous	proportions	around	
the	waist,	fear	not!		We	are	assured	
that	the	BICs	are	unsinkable!		Let’s	test	
that	out…	
Can’t	wait!		I	look	forward	to	seeing	you	
all	there!		

Muir	Watson	–	Commodore	

FUNDRAISER	

As	a	special	fundraiser	for	the	
Club,	we	will	be	holding	an	
auction	at	the	Picnic.		Up	for	
grabs	will	be	an	almost-new	
Walker	Bay	Airis	inflatable	
kayak.			
	(Last	minute	Christmas	gift?	...	Ed)	
	

I	believe	that	these,	when	new,	
have	a	RRP	of	$799,	so	get	ready	
to	bid	early	and	often!	
	

Once	again,	many	thanks	for	the	
kind	donation,	Margo.	

Brian	Wilson	is	selling	his	beloved	yacht	
Eos,	Goddess	of	the	Dawn.	

	

He	has	sailed	her	at	MYC	for	the	past	25	years	but	now	
age	and	family	commitments	means	she	has	to	go.		
	

If	you	are	interested	and	want	to	know	more,	phone	…		
Brian	on	9949	1073	or	0410	019	982	or		
Ivan	Rowe	at	Yacht	Sales	on	0406	533	043	
	

	 FOR	SALE	
	 EOS,	GODDESS	OF	THE	DAWN	
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Mandatory	Race	Officer	Training	
We	have	a	critical	shortage	of	people	
putting	up	their	hands	and	volunteering	to	
be	Race	Officers	(ROs),	i.e.	be	the	starter	
rather	than	an	assistant	to	the	starter.		As	
a	result,	we	have	come	very,	very	close	to	
having	to	cancel	races	at	the	last	minute.	

	

 

So	I	think	all	Yachties	and	Laser	sailors	owe	a	huge	thank	
you	to	those	who	have	already	volunteered,	particularly	
those	who	saved	our	bacon	by	stepping	in	at	very,	very	
short	notice	to	assist.	
	
For	those	that	have	yet	to	volunteer,	Members	tell	us	that	
they	are	happy	to	be	assistants	but	that	they	are	unsure	
how	to	be	an	RO.			

You	may	or	may	not	be	aware,	but	there	is	
extensive	support	in	place	for	each	RO,	
including	the	availability	of	Club	Principal	Race	
Officer	Stephen	Teudt	as	well	as	Club	
Handicapper	Graham	Radford	and	Fleet	
Captains	Richard	Lacey,	Michael	Rowe	and	
David	Wright,	all	of	whom	would	be	available	
via	mobile	phone	to	give	advice	as	to	course	
selection,	race	postponements	or	
abandonments,	dealing	with	incidents	and	
whatever	else	arises.	

	

	

Nevertheless,	we	have	no	choice	but	to	urgently	address	the	
shortage	of	RO	volunteers	if	we	wish	to	run	a	full	race	
program.	

Accordingly,	Stephen	Teudt	has	designed	and	will	run	some	RO	training	to	
give	our	members	(who	haven't	already	done	a	RO	course)	the	guidance	and	
confidence	to	select	the	yacht	and	laser	courses	appropriate	to	the	weather,	
drive	the	club	committee	boat	(Carlyle),	manage	the	assistants	and	mark	boat	
(Robbie	R),	start	(and	finish)	the	yacht	and	laser	races	and	manage	any	
emergency	situations.	
	
Also,	starting	and	finishing	Yachts	and	Lasers	is	really	not	all	that	different:	it	
is	the	same	procedure	that	we	use,	just	that	the	Laser	races	are	a	little	
shorter.	 	
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Mandatory	Race	Officer	Training,	continued	

	

In	an	all-volunteer	club,	none	of	us	wants	to	make	race	duty	or	
RO	training	compulsory!		We	shouldn’t	have	to	flog	people	to	
find	volunteers!		But	our	pleas	for	more	volunteers	have	not	
yielded	enough	people	to	run	the	race	program.		Which	makes	
those	people	who	do	volunteer	all	the	more	precious,	so	again	a	
big	thank	you	to	those	who	do	volunteer!	

So,	rightly	or	wrongly,	we	have	decided	to	make	it	mandatory	for	
each	yacht	to	provide	one	person	for	RO	training	because	otherwise	
we	can't	continue	to	run	a	full	race	program.		As	your	Commodore,	
Muir	Watson	has	donned	his	tin	hat	and	flak	jacket	and	looks	forward	
to	receiving	your	feedback	on	this	decision	
(commodore@myc.org.au).	
	
There	will	also	be	stronger	enforcement	of	duty	boat	concept:	all	
yachts	will	be	allocated	a	duty	day	and	must	provide	all	positions	
except	for	the	one	person	that	will	be	provided	by	the	laser	fleet	plus	
anyone	else	who	has	volunteered	for	that	day,	such	as	some	of	our	
much-appreciated	regulars.		Usually	we	need	six	people	for	a	
committee	boat	start/finish,	including	operating	Robbie	R	as	a	mark	
boat.		Yachts	with	smaller	crew	sizes	will	be	paired	with	another	
similarly-sized	boat	and	asked	to,	between	the	two	crews,	provide	
enough	people	to	fill	the	race	committee	positions.	

	

	

Remember,	the	duty	boat	for	each	event	is	published	on	the	
MYC	website	and	it	is	the	resposibility	of	each	skipper	to	check	
when	they	are	on	duty.		You	can	swap	dates	with	another	boat	if	
you	wish,	but	it	is	up	to	you	to	organise	the	replacement	directly	
with	the	other	skipper.	

	

So,	if	you	haven't	already	done	an	RO	
course	before,	would	you	be	willing	to	
help	us	out	by	coming	along	to	the	RO	
training	and	perhaps	encouraging	a	few	
other	members	to	come	too?		Please	
contact	Stephen	on	pro@myc.org.au	
to	find	out	when	the	next	RO	training	
is	scheduled.			

	
Also,	if	you	haven’t	already	volunteered	to	
assist	at	a	race	day,	why	not	volunteer	now	on	a	
day	that	suits	you	best,	before	we	allocate	you	a	
day	that	may	not	be	as	convenient?		Please	
follow	the	links	from	thewww.myc.org.au	
home	page	to	the	Roster	RC/RSA	tab	(see	the	
blue	menu	on	the	top	left	hand	side	of	the	
page),	which	opens	a	google	drive	spreadsheet	
in	which	you	can	directly	select	a	date	and	race	
committee	position.		Alternatively,	you	can	
contact	Shane	Kelly	on	dutyroster@myc.org.au	
to	organise	a	suitable	day	to	volunteer.	

	
Many	hands	make	light	work	and	it	is	only	fair	
that	we	spread	race	day	duties	over	more	of	
our	members.		As	it	happens,	the	feedback	
from	those	who	do	occasionally	volunteer	is	
that	Race	Committees	are	far	more	fun	than	
they	expected.		So,	not	only	do	you	gain	the	
warm	glow	that	comes	from	having	helped	out	
your	Club	by	volunteering	your	time,	you	will	
have	fun	doing	it!	
	
So	,	please,	volunteer	today!		Remember,	an	
all-volunteer	club	needs	volunteers!			

56	
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FLYING	11	NATIONAL	CHAMPIONSHIPS	
13TH-19TH	JANUARY	2018	

MANLY	16FT	SKIFF	CLUB,	MANLY	
GOOD	LUCK	AND	SAFE	SAILING	MYC	JUNIORS	IN	

BOTH	EVENTS	
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CHRISTMAS	RACE	
SUNDAY	

17TH	DECEMBER	2017	
FREE	RACE	ENTRY	

POST	RACE	PARTY	AND	BBQ		
FOR	FAMILY	AND	FRIENDS	

BYO	EVERYTHING	
	

Alex	Seja	–	MYC	Christmas	Race	

DATES	FOR	YOUR	CALENDAR	–	PLAN	NOW!	

2017	Rolex	Sydney	Hobart	Yacht	Race	
Boxing	Day	–	26	December	2017	
Fair	winds	and	safe	sailing	to		

everyone	competing	in	the	race…	
and	

to	anyone	sailing	in	the	Pittwater	to	
Southport	Race	on	
2nd	January	2018	

31st	December	2017	
9pm	Fireworks	at	Manly	Cove	

From	the	MYC	deck	
	

FIRST	TWILIGHT	RACE	FOR	THE	NEW	YEAR	
5TH	JANUARY	2018	

	
	
	
	
	
	

FIRST	FEMALE	HELM	
19TH	JANUARY	2018	

LASER	MICRO	REGATTA	ROUND	3		
SATURDAY	

27TH	JANUARY	2018	
	

SATURDAY	27TH	JANUARY	2018	
ARE	YOU	ENTERED	IN	THE	MYC	

MARATHON	SERIES?	
LUCKY	YOU!	

FREE	ENTRY	IS	YOURS	TO	THE		
MHYC	CHAOS	AND	BEDLAM	CUP	

DON’T	FORGET	TO	ENTER	
	

2018	AUSTRALIAN	O’PEN	BIC	CHAMPIONSHIPS	
4TH	–	9TH	JANUARY	2018	

MORTON	BAY	BOAT	CLUB,	SCARBOROUGH	

	
MYC	HELLY	HANSEN	

	WOMEN’S	CHALLENGE	
17TH	AND	18TH	MARCH	2018	

MYC	MARATHON	RACE	3	
SUNDAY,	11	FEBRUARY	2018	

2018 SYDNEY HARBOUR REGATTA 
3RD & 4TH MARCH 2018 

 

LASER	MICRO	REGATTA	ROUND	4		
SUNDAY	

11TH	FEBRUARY	2018	
	

	

THE	MANLY	YACHT	CLUB	
MINI	REGATTA	

SUNDAY	21ST	JANUARY	2018	
	

A	MINI	REGATTA	NOT	A	REGATTA	FOR	MINI	BOATS	
	

SAIL	SYDNEY	
15TH	–	17TH	DECEMBER	2017	

WOOLLAHRA	SAILING	CLUB,	SYDNEY	HARBOUR	
GOOD	LUCK	AND	SAFE	SAILING	MYC	JUNIORS	



	

	

MARATHON	RACE	2	
SUNDAY	26TH	NOVEMBER	2017	

	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 	

There	are	starts…	Copernicus	2	seconds	

Piccolo	

Bokarra	

Spiritbird	

Spiritbird	from	San	Toy	

Thank	You	Race	Committee	
(short	staffed	and	last	minute	step-ins)		

…	and	there	are	starts…	Ten	Sixty	9	seconds	

Spiritbird	and	Copernicus	…	around	Clark	Is	

Heading	for	the	bridge…	
	Shear	Magic;	Ten	Sixty;	Piccolo;	Bokarra;	Copernicus;	Spiritbird		

8	

Spiritbird	and	Meody	lining	p	for	the	start		

Bokarra	

Piccolo	

Cheap	Thrills	

…	and	now	it’s	time	to	head	for	home…	
	

Cheap	Thrills	

Bokarra	

Peach	Teats-Velocity	



	

	

MARATHON	RACE	2	
SUNDAY	26TH	NOVEMBER	2017	
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NEXT	RACE	…	SUNDAY	11	FEBRUARY	2018	
DON’T	MISS	OUT	ON	THE	FUN…	FREE	ENTRY	IF	YOU	

HAVE	ENTERED	A	SUNDAY	SERIES…	$20	CASUAL	ENTRY	

Spiritbird	and	Copernicus	…	trying	to	avoid	Garden	is	

“BarrelGirl”	Dom,	Ian	(Ratty)	and	RD	Scott	
Dom,	Meredith	(Peach	Teats-Velocity),	Scott	

Dom,	Leanne	(Copernicus),	Scott	

Dom,	Graham	(San	Toy)	
Dom,	Ian	(Ten	Sixty),	Scott	

Jim	(Melody),	Dom,	Scott	

We	had	a	beautiful	day	for	the	second	Marathon	of	the	season.	It	
was	a	light	Nor-Easter	breeze	which	was	steady	to	enable	the	
race	committee	to	set	the	long	course.	
	

We	had	a	very	close	finish	in	Division	1	with	TenSixty	holding	out	
Copernicus	(photo	enclosed)	by	just	10	seconds	with	SanToy	a	
further	5	minutes	back.		
	

Ratty	Tooey	had	an	impressive	win	in	conditions	that	were	a	little	
on	the	light	side	for	them.	Melody	followed	several	minutes	behind	
with	Peach	Teats	Velocity	back	in	third.	
	

Div.1	1st	TenSixty,	2nd	Copernicus,	3rd	SanToy,	4th	Bullet,	5th	Spirit	
Bird	and	6th	Shear	Magic	
Div.	2	1st	Ratty	Tooey,	2nd	Melody,	3rd	Peach	Teats	Velocity,	4th	
Cheap	Thrills,	5th	Piccolo	and	6th	Bokarra	
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Wildfire	in	hot	pursuit	of	Kaotic	

Unfortunately	the	MYC	Mini	Regatta	clashed	with	the	J24	State	Titles	this	year	but	weather	wise	it	wasn't	
really	desirable	to	be	at	either	with	showers,	grey	skies	and	even	cold	pretty	much	all	weekend.	
	

	

NSW STATE CHAMPIONSHIPS 4TH & 5TH NOVEMBER 2017 

MYC	was	represented	by	Kaotic	(Arthur	Crothers	/	helm	Sean	Kirkjan),	Ace	(new	MYC	member	Dave	West)	and	Wildfire	Janette	
Syme	/	Robert	Richardson).	
	

13	boats	competed	this	year	with	only	one	interstate	boat	Bruschetta	(Hugo	Ottway)	from	Sandringham	Victoria.		Brendan	Lee	
also	from	Sandringham,	helmed	Sydney	boat	Waterbourne	Again	with	crew	from	Sydney.		There	had	been	promised	more,	
though	the	fleet	was	pretty	star	studded	and	tight	and	to	place	in	the	top	10	was	hard	going	let	alone	top	5!	
	

The	wind	was	kind	to	us	ranging	8-12knots	S/SE/E	all	weekend	and	because	of	the	rainy	conditions	the	harbour	was	relatively	
clear	of	pleasure	craft,	which	is	always	a	help.	
	

Royal	Prince	Edward	Yacht	Club	hosted	the	series	therefore	the	racing	was	predominantly	across	the	harbour	channel	in	the	
vicinity	of	Taylor's	Bay	to	Chowder	Bay;	across	to	Shark	Island	area	up	to	Watson	Bay.	
	

Six	races	were	scheduled	and	raced,	though	heat	5	was	abandoned	(we	were	running	to	the	finish	line	in	clear	2nd	place-bum!)	 
	

8th	was	Wildfire	(Janette	and	Rob	and	Matt	Miles	on	the	
bow	is	also	an	MYC	member)	-	have	no	credentials	as	yet	
but	keep	trying!		
	

We	had	our	usual	moments	of	brilliance	i.e.	1st	to	1st	
mark	of	1st	leg	of	1st	race	-	finished	4th	after	being	
swamped	on	the	finish	line!		But	our	moments	are	
increasing	hopefully	exponentially.		
	

We	have	the	National	Titles	in	January	at	Sandringham	
Victoria	and	will	be	taking	all	three	crews	down	(though	
Arthur	will	have	a	different	helm	Shane	Guarana)	to	
represent	MYC.	
	

So	well	done	to	the	MYC	competitors	especially	Arthur	
and	his	merry	men	-	just	too	good	again!	
	

Hopefully	we	can	get	a	few	boats	to	the	mini	regatta	next	
year	and	of	course	best	of	luck	to	our	fabulous	boats	and	
crew	at	the	Nationals. 
 
  Janette	Syme	(past	Mini	Regatta	RD)	
		
(You’re	in	luck	Janette	…	J24	Nationals	4-7th	January	2018…	
	 	 				MYC	Mini	Regatta	21st	January	2018…	Ed)	

Altogether	a	clean	and	hard	fought	series	and	as	usual	the	
standout	performer	was	Kaotic	with	4	from	5	wins.			
	

Ace,	with	solid	consistent	sailing,	finished	second	overall.		Dave	
West	and	crew	have	been	pushing	the	leader	board	for	many	
years	so	thoroughly	deserved	their	podium	position.			
	

Steve	Girdis	in	Convicts	Revenge	(past	NSW	and	National	
Champion)	was	third.	First	Cronulla	boat	was	Stockar	helmed	by	
the	one	and	only	Dave	Mackay	(has	been	dining	out	on	winning	
the	Moth	Worlds	x	2	for	years).			
	

Bruschetta	-	Hugo	Ottway	(multiple	State	and	National	
Champion)	was	5th.		New	to	the	class	is	Steve	Wright	(current	
Jubilee	Champion)	an	exciting	competitor	and	has	recently	
imported	a	German	J24	-	he	was	placed	6th.			
	

7th	was	John	Crawford	sailing	Innaminka	from	MHYC	-	he	has	
snared	many	podium	finishes	in	the	State	and	National	titles	over	
the	years.	 

	

Wildfire		



	

	

MYC	had	a	small	contingent	of	entries	for	the	2017/2018	Laser	State	
Championship.	
	

Iain	made	the	trip	to	Double	Bay	Sailing	Club	and	picked	up	the	
included	polo	shirts	for	the	other	MYC	competitors.	The	wind	was	
blowing	hard	from	the	NE,	as	Phil	and	Ian	sailed	down	the	harbour	
from	MYC	to	join	the	large	fleet.	Three	solid	races	were	sailed	on	
the	Saturday	with	many	sore	muscles	as	a	result.	We	all	had	some	
troubles	on	the	day,	with	Iain	not	getting	best	starts	in	the	Standard	
fleet	while	the	other	Ian	had	good	starts	but	capsized	in	a	couple	of	
the	races	after	being	well	positioned.	Phil	in	the	Radial	fleet	had	a	65	
boat	start	line	that	was	challenging	but	was	still	well	placed	in	his	
division	after	the	first	day	of	competition.	
	

The	following	day	on	Sunday	was	not	so	breezy	but	Ian	and	Phil	had	
not	been	able	to	back	up	after	the	slog	of	a	beat	and	a	bit	of	a	tow	
back	to	MYC	on	the	Saturday.	Iain	was	the	lone	solider	for	the	club	
as	again	3	races	were	sailed.	His	best	result	was	in	the	last	race	to	
finish	off	the	regatta.	
	

The	setting	at	Double	Bay	was	a	great	spectacle	with	the	Harbour	
Bridge	in	the	background	and	the	racing	was	not	really	impeded	by	
the	usually	busy	location.	Well	done	to	the	all	those	that	made	the	
effort	to	mix	it	with	some	of	the	best	NSW/ACT	Laser	sailors	of	all	
ages	and	some	interstate/international	competitors.	
	

http://laser.asn.au/?p=2720	
The	full	results	of	the	States	are	linked	below.	

• Standard	
• Radial	 	 	 Iain	Cameron		
• 4.7	

	
He	has	a	strategy,	which	is	complex	but	works	according	to	him.		I	am	sure	
Sam	and	Richard	will	be	making	sure	he	can’t	execute	it.		Tim	Docker,	
Geoff	Reid	followed	then	Evie	managing	to	stay	equal	with	her	Dad.	
	

The	2017/18	Pepper	Tree	Club	Championship	has	now	8	heats	sailed	and	
at	the	halfway	point,	and	Iain	Cameron	has	a	very	good	stranglehold	on	
the	Cup	so	far	with	only	11	points	after	picking	up	a	1st	and	a	2nd	on	the	
weekend.		Marcus	James	is	sitting	2nd	on	23	points	with	Phil	Reid	only	one	
point	back	in	3rd,	and	Garth	in	4th	by	only	a	single	point.		
	

Thanks	to	Marcus	for	taking	the	Duty	roll	for	the	day	I	think	the	average	
points	helped	you.	
	

As	we	approach	Christmas	we	have	one	more	event	the	Annual	Marathon	
before	the	New	Year.		Looking	forward	to	Summer	Sailing	going	into	
January,	and	wish	everyone	a	happy	and	safe	holiday	break.	
	
	 	 	 	 Cameron	Wall	

heading	into	the	last	half	of	the	season.		Nicole	is	closely	
pursued	by	Gordon	Lacey	who	has	won	the	championship	
two	seasons	ago	and	is	very	keen	to	do	it	again.			
	

Yesterday	saw	the	opening	
of	the	Autumn	Point	Score	
with	a	very	nice	Nor	Easter	
blowing.		Nicole	won	both	
heats	and	is	very	well	set	up	
and	looking	quite	good		
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The	2017	ShadowFax/deVita	Spring	Point	Score	has	been	
sailed	and	with	Garth	Riley	on	2cheeks	basically	claiming	
the	victory	in	the	final	two	races	with	two	bullets	on	68.6,	
an	excellent	score	after	16	heats	in	total.			Also	Garth	was	
the	defending	champion	and	takes	the	crown	for	the	
second	time	in	a	row.	
	

Garth	managed	to	steal	the	win	ahead	of	Phil	Reid	(Sin	
Sceal	Eile)	&	Geoff	Reid	(Rampage),	on	69	&	72	points	
who	complete	the	podium.	Gordon	Lacey	was	a	further	8	
points	behind	Geoff	and	really	had	no	chance	this	season.		
Special	mention	to	Nicole	(Aeolus),	who	managed	to	
finish	8th	overall,	however,	picked	up	a	couple	of	wins	
and	some	good	placings,	but	had	to	carry	a	few	DNC’s.	
	

Host	Club	–	Double	Bay	Sailing	Club	

Iain																						Sam																Garth	

Evie	&	Marcus	

Nicole	&	Marcus	
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	 						SAILABILITY	NEWS	

31st	December	2017	
9pm	Fireworks	at	Manly	Cove	

From	the	MYC	deck	
	

AUSTRALIA	DAY	REGATTA	
FRIDAY	

26TH	JANUARY	2018	

It	was	another	busy	month	for	Manly	Sailability,	catering	for	such	
diverse	groups	as	DYIM,	Forest	High,	Sunshine	Pymble,	Waitara	
Wonders,	Balmoral	Housing	Connection,	Rap’n’Rave,	Waitara	
A.H.,	RFW,	Verne	Barnett,	Achieve,	Sunshine	St	Ives,	Creativity	
Inc,	Freshtracks,	Kookaburras/Lorikeets	BIRDS,	Freshwater	High,	
Fisher	Rd,	AFFORD,	Choose	and	Connect,	St	Andrews	Sony	Camp,	
Truscott,	Sunshine	Frenchs	Forest,	PLC/Shore	Sony	Camp…	
whew!	Some,	multiple	times	…		
	

And	that	is	why	they	now	sail	Mondays,	Wednesdays	and	
Saturdays.	
	 The	wonderful	cohort	of	volunteers	to	facilitate	

this	activity	is	vast,	but	I’m	sure	they	would	
always	appreciate	more	help.	
	

	According	to	Signals	Newsletter,	Sailiability	was	
blessed	with	great	weather	all	month,	when	you	
read	headings	such	Wonderful	Wednesday;	
Super	Sailing,	Sunny	Saturday;	Fabulous	Sailing;	
Sensational	Saturday;	Remarkable	Monday,	you	
have	to	agree.	

These	volunteers	just	don’t	stop	…	
	

Warwick	and	Eli	–	attended	a	
Volunteer	Co-Ordinators	training	
session;	Helen,	Wilma,	Denishelped	
out	at	the	Community	Centre	Expo;	
Helen	and	Eli	attended	a	renaming	
ceremony	for	the	Sunshine	Group;	
Brian	attended	a	“thank	you	to	
volunteers”	ceremony	at	Arranounbai	
School;	Ken,	Helen	and	Eli	attended	
the	opening	of	a	sensory	room	at	
Fisher	Road	School…	
	THANK	YOU	VOLUNTEERS	–	THANK	YOU	UNITED	CINEMAS	WARRIEWOOD	

	

After	a	busy	sailing	day,	several	of	our	Volunteers	attended	a	free	movie	night	at	
Warriewood	Theatres,	where	Murder	on	the	Orient	Express	was	playing	as	a	free	show	
for	Volunteers	on	the	Northern	Beaches,	arranged	by	Community	Connect.	
	

This	was	a	terrific	evening’s	entertainment,	not	only	an	excellent	movie,	but	also	a	
great	way	to	get	to	know	other	volunteers	in	our	community.	Ten	Sailability	
Volunteers	attended.	

10 
 

5.11.17   Helen, Wilma, Denis and Michael 
helped at a Community Centre Expo to promote 
our activity in the Community of Northern Beaches. It was well 
run, but unfortunately there was not much publicity in the 
community sector. It was pouring with rain early in the morning, 
and by the time the weather cleared, it was too late to set up 
the barbecue outside. Also, a huge truck parked right in the 
entry way to the Community Centre, so that the people inside 
had a wonderful time finding out about all the activities 
available in the community, but we did not see many outsiders. 
However, we did have one taker, Ken Hopley, who used to 
volunteer with us many years ago. 

 

15.11.17 After a busy sailing day, several of our Volunteers attended a free 
Movie Night at Warriewood Theatres, where Murder On the Orient Express 
was playing as a Free Show for Volunteers on the northern Beaches, arranged by Community 
Connect. 

This was a terrific evening’s entertainment, not only an excellent movie, but also a great way to 
get to know other volunteers in our community. 10 Sailability Volunteers attended. 

 

21.11.17 Helen and Eli attended the Brunch for the renaming process 
of UNISSON disability,  which used to be the Sunshine Group. They are a number 
of the groups that have been sailing with us for several years, on a Wednesday. Unisson Groups 
come from French’s Forest, St Ives and Pymble. They are very impressed with Sailability and will 
continue to come as long as we program them into our Wednesday sessions. After a delightful 
brunch, we were able to have a look around their premises, which includes the latest developments 
in care for their participants, including a sensory room, which is magnificent, a sea room, a jungle 
room and a music r oom. We were able to say hello to lots of our sailors, who looked as if they were 
having an enjoyable time in the various rooms. It was good to see our new Patron, Michael Regan 
there and have a long chat, as well as several of the people who have helped us to develop into the 
active group that we are now. 

  
23.11.17 Brian attended the Thank you to 
Volunteers at Arranounbai School, on 
behalf of Sailability. He was presented with a huge Thank You for 
our work with their participants, as well as a packet of biscuits for 
us to share at the sailing day on 29th November. 

 

24 11.17 Ken, Helen and Eli attended the Thank 
you to Volunteers at Fisher Rd School, 
and the opening of their wonderful sensory room, which had been 
planned and carried out by teachers, parents and members of the 
community. This is a truly beautiful room, which will have a life-
long calming effect on the students who use it. The art-work, 
lighting, special effects and special furniture are incredible, and a 
testament to the ideas and input of numerous people. 
 
 

Thank you so much to our sponsors: 
x Patron: Jean Hay, Mayor of Manly 

x Premier Automotive, Jeff Smit, Boat trailer inspection for registration. 
x Manly Yacht Club 
x Manly Council $1,250.00 Charlie’s Chariot Maintenance. 

Wilma at the Northern 
Beaches Community forum 

Fisher Road sensory 
room opening; Michael 
Regan, Mayor of Northern 
Beaches Council and 
Donna Blatchford, 
Principal.  

Below:	Fisher	Rd	sensory	room	opening;	
Michael	Regan,	Mayor	of	Northern	Beaches	
Council	and	Donna	Blatchford,	Principal	



	

	

	

	

MYC 
SUMMER BALL 

FRIDAY 23RD MARCH 2018 
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NEWSLETTER	ERRATA	
1. Dates	for	Female	Helm	are	27/10,	17/11,	15/12,	19/1,	16/2	

and	16/3	not	every	3rd	Twilight	as	printed	in	the	November	
issue	

2. Apologies	–	helm	for	Jabberwocky	is	Eliza	Tompson	
	

RACE	2	–	17	NOVEMBER	2017	COMPETITORS	WERE:	
• Meredith	Trevallyn-Jones	(Peach	Teats-Velocity)	
• Chloe	Tetlow	(Exocet)	
• Lyn	Humphreys	(Sirius)	
• Catherine	Rofe	(Shear	Magic)	
• Emma	S	(Magician	V)	

TWILIGHT	SERIES	–	NEXT	FEMALE	HELM	RACE		
15	DECEMBER	2017	

FLAVOURS	OF	THE	WORLD	MENU 
	

Brazilian	Barbecue	Catering	will	be	for	the	following	weeks	
bringing	different	flavour	from	around	the	world	to	present	to	
the	Twilight	Races.	
	

Friday	the	8th	of	December	Brazilian	Barbecue	is	going	to	
the	Mediterranean!	
 

TWILIGHT	SERIES	

IF	YOU’D	RATHER	GO	NORTH	THAN	SOUTH…	
THERE	IS	STILL	TIME	TO	ENTER	

http://www.pittwatertoparadise.com.au	
	

ADMIRALS	CUP	REGATTA	2017	
1ST	–	3RD	DECEMBER	2017	

Marking	the	50th	Anniversary	of	Australia’s	first	win	in	the	
Admirals	Cup.	

Classic	Yacht	Assoc.	CYCA	SASC	RSYS	
	

MYC	members	Alex	Seja	(left),	Felicity	Nelson	(trimming	
the	spinnaker)	and	Jim	Nixon	(in	red)	aboard	Mr	Christian	
as	it	crosses	the	finish	line	in	third	place	in	the	final	race	of	
the	Admiral's	Cup	50th	Anniversary	Regatta.		
	

The	chap	just	aft	of	the	mast	is	none	other	than	Sir	James	
Hardy	of	Olympic,	America's	Cup	and	Admiral's	cup	fame.	
	
	(Just	in	case	you	were	wondering	why	Melody	wasn’t	competing	in	the	

MYC	Summer	Series	Race	5	…	Ed)	

GOOD	LUCK	AND	SAFE	SAILING	
TO	ALL	COMPETITORS	IN	THE	
2017	ROLEX	SYDNEY	HOBART	

YACHT	RACE	
“It	is	infinitely	easier	to	shake	out	a	reef	when	one	is	bored,	

than	it	is	to	tie	one	in	when	one	is	scared.”	-	unknown	

2013	S-H	start	

Day	3	–	Mr	Christian	



	

	

NSW	O’PEN	BIC	CHAMPIONSHIPS	
MANNERING	PARK	NSW	

11TH	&	12TH	NOVEMBER	2017	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 	

	 	 	 MYC	JUNIORS	
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CONGRATULATIONS	MYC	JUNIOR	COMPETITORS	
NSW	O’PEN	BIC	CHAMPIONSHIPS	

GOLD	FLEET	
Jack	8th,			Evie	11th	,	

				Sam	12th,			Tristan	18th	

Results	&	Photos	courtesy	Mannering	Park	FB	…		
https://www.facebook.com/manneringparkasc/	

	

COACH	NIALL’s		SAILING	TIP	
https://www.niallpowerssailingcoaching.com/spares-for-sailing.html	

	

JUNIORS	COMPETE	IN	NSW	O’PEN	BIC	TITLES	
	

The	Club’s	junior	sailors	performed	very	well	at	the	State	Open	BIC	titles,	
held	at	Mannering	Park	Amateur	Sailing	Club	on	Lake	Macquarie	over	the	
weekend	of	the	11/12	November.		Held	in	medium	to	light	conditions,	the	
results	of	the	four	Manly	sailors	who	competed	in	the	Gold	fleet	of	28	
boats	were	as	follows:	
	

Tristan	White:	18th,	Sam	Blair:	12th,	Evie	Saunders:	11th,	and	Jack	Reid:	8th.	
	

This	was	a	commendable	effort	and	bodes	well	for	the	Nationals	in	
Brisbane	in	January	2018	where	Sam,	Evie	and	Jack	will	be	competing	and	
where	there	is	likely	to	be	much	more	wind.		These	three	sailors	will	also	
be	competing	in	Sail	Sydney	on	the	weekend	of	16/17	December.	
	

The	host	club	for	the	States	is	a	lovely	and	picturesque	little	club	on	Lake	
Macquarie	next	to	the	local	caravan	park	where	the	MYC	sailors	camped	
overnight.		Finn	Alexander	the	Australian	World	laser	youth	champion	
attended	the	regatta	dinner	and	spoke	to	the	young	sailors	while	showing	
off	a	foiling	Open	BIC.						
	 	 	 	 Philip	Reid	
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	 	 	 MYC	JUNIORS	

THE	RACING	FLEET	SETTING	OUT	–	SP3&	SP4	
Images	by	Xavier	Decomps	

A	BETTER	DAY	FOR	RACING	
Images	by	Lloyd	Prescott	

GREEN	FLEET	
Images	by	Lasers	
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	 CLUB	CHAMPIONSHIP	RACE	4	

	

View	from	Smedley’s	Point	…		
on	route	to	Cannae	Point	Mark	

(images	from	concert	goer	Jim	Nixon)	

Round	Cannae	Point	Mark	and	on	to	Edwards	Mark	
COURSE	2	

View	from	San	Toy…	
on	route	to	Cannae	Point	Mark	

	

Wildlife	heading	for	Edwards	

THANK	YOU	STAND	IN	RACE	DIRECTOR	MARK	

Mark	&	Matt	(Lost	Horizon)	
Mark	&	Michael	(BULLet)	 Nicola	(Ratty)	&	Mark	

Mark	&	Peter	(“the	mighty”	Pam)	
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	 CLUB	CHAMPIONSHIP	RACE	5	

Division	2	Start	 Division	1	Start	

Ahead	of	San	Toy…	
Bullet,	Ten	Sixty	and	Esprit	

…	and	behind	

Heading	into	Rocky…	Esprit	&	Ten	Sixty	

More	images	on	MYC	FB	

“Barrel	boy”	Matt	&	Peter	(Pam)	
Ian	(Ten	Sixty)	&	Matt	

Matt,	Lisa	(Two	Can)	&	
stand	in	RD	Jim	

Matt	&	Jim	(Melody)	



	

	

	 SUMMER	SERIES	–	RACE	4			
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

 
	
	
	
	 	

	

Shear	Magic	–	heading	back	to	Shark	Is	

Copernicus	in	hot	pursuit	
–	watch	out	Shear	Magic,	Leanne	

is	out	to	get	you	

BULLet,	on	the	way	to	
Chowder	North	

LGB	(aka	Cincinnati	Kid)	heads	for	home	
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	 SUMMER	SERIES	–	RACE	5		

	

	

3rd	Cath	(Shear	Magic)	

2nd	Maz	(San	Toy)	

1st	Xavier	(Spiritbird)	

“jackpot	3rd”	Jackie	(Esra	Tew)	

“jackpot	2nd”	Cleve	(Piccolo)	

1st	Meredith	(Peach	Teats-Velocity)	

DIVISION	1	DIVISION	2	

 

myc 
mini regatta series  
 

 

sunday 
21 january 2018 



	

	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 	

	 TWILIGHT	SERIES	
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Curly’s	Meats	
142	Pitt	Road		
North	Curl	Curl	
9905	1891	

https://www.facebook.com/Curlysmeats/	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 	

	 TWILIGHT	SERIES	
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Thank	you	Curly’s	–	Richard	picks	up	the	
meat	tray	TWL7	

Peach	Teats-Velocity,	Ratty	Tooey	&	Allegro	

Copernicus,	Ten	Sixty	behind,	being	run	down	
by	Dances	With	Waves	

New	Club	member	Moonshadow	

Pensive	

IMAGES	FROM	TWILIGHT	RACE	7	

Dances	With	Waves																																								Pam																				Copernicus	

The	Fleet…	from	San	Toy’s	perspective	

MYC4	Moonshadow	

RD	Garth	with	
2nd	Place	–	Grant	(Magician	V)	

(Sorry	Jack	!st	–	your	pic	was	fuzzy)	

RD	Garth	with	
3rd	Place	–	BBQer	extrodinaire	

Stephen	(Shear	Magic)	
	

RD	Garth	with	
Starters	Prize	Bruce	(Pensive)	
Peter	would	be	proud	of	you!	

	



	

	

	

Curly’s	Meats	
142	Pitt	Road		
North	Curl	Curl	
9905	1891	

https://www.facebook.com/Curlysmeats/	
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	 TWILIGHT	SERIES	

	



	

	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 	

	 	 	 MYC	LASER	RESULTS	
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	 	 	 MYC	LASER	RESULTS	
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	 	 	 MYC	LASER	RESULTS	

	

3	Dec	–	CC7&CC8	racing	
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	 							 	MYC	JUNIORS	RESULTS	
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	 							 	MYC	JUNIORS	RESULTS	

	

	

THE	BIC	RACKS	READY	TO	GO	…	

Matt,	Tristan	and	Ollie	claim	spots	in	the	new	racks…	
BIC,	sails	and	rudder	on	the	shelf		

Dolly	arms	hang	in	slots	on	the	door,	
Dolly	wheels	hooked	into	the	central	hanger	

Thank	you	parents	and	MYC	members	for	putting	in	the	
time	an	effort	on	this	project.	

Thank	you	MYC	Board	for	securing	a	grant	to	allow	
fabrication	of	the	rack	frames	and	purchase	of	the	

aluminium	panels.	
Thank	you	Bruce	…	the	driving	force	behind	the	project.		

FROM	THIS…	TO	THIS	…	
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Varietal Region Vintage Cellar Door 
Bottle Price

MANLY 
YACHT 

Bottle Price

Quantity 
Bottles

MANLY 
YACHT 

Case Price

Quantity 
Cases Total

MANLY YACHT CLUB SPECIAL OFFER - FREIGHT FREE WITHIN AUSTRALIA 12 Pack

Jubilee White Fumé 2016 $25.00 ~ $144.00
Single Vineyard Range 12 Pack
"Venus Block" Chardonnay Orange 2016 $35.00 $29.50 $354.00
"Alluvius" Semillon (available 8th May ) Hunter Valley 2017 $35.00 $29.50 $354.00
"8R" Merlot Wrattonbully 2013 $60.00 $51.00 $612.00
"14 Shores" Merlot Wrattonbully 2013 $42.00 $35.50 $426.00
"The Gravels" Shiraz Viognier Wrattonbully 2013 $42.00 $35.50 $426.00
"Coquun" Shiraz Hunter Valley 2013 $70.00 $59.50 $714.00
"Elderslee Road" Cabernet Sauvignon Wrattonbully 2014 $42.00 $35.50 $426.00
"Calcare" Cabernet Sauvignon Coonawarra 2013 $42.00 $35.50 $426.00
"Block 21A" Cabernet Sauvignon Wrattonbully 2013 $60.00 $51.00 $612.00
"Strandlines" Cabernet Shiraz Wrattonbully 2013 $55.00 $46.50 $558.00
Limited Release Range 12 Pack
"Silenus" Sparkling Pinot Noir Chardonnay Orange 2014 $40.00 $34.00 $408.00
"Purple Mist" Sparkling Shiraz Wrattonbully 2016 $25.00 $21.00 $252.00
Semillon Hunter Valley 2016 $22.00 $19.00 $228.00
Sauvignon Blanc Orange 2016 $22.00 $19.00 $228.00
Verdelho Hunter Valley 2017 $22.00 $19.00 $228.00
Chardonnay Hunter Valley 2016 $22.00 $19.00 $228.00
Chardonnay Wrattonbully 2016 $22.00 $19.00 $228.00
Chardonnay Orange 2015 $22.00 $19.00 $228.00
Pinot Noir Orange 2015 $30.00 $25.50 $306.00
"Classics" Cabernet Merlot Petit Verdot Wrattonbully 2014 $25.00 $21.00 $252.00
Tempranillo Wrattonbully 2016 $25.00 $21.00 $252.00
"The Pebbles" Shiraz Viognier Wrattonbully 2015 $25.00 $21.00 $252.00
Shiraz Orange 2015 $30.00 $25.50 $306.00
"Tallavera" Shiraz Hunter Valley 2014 $45.00 $38.00 $456.00
"CF Block" Shiraz Hunter Valley 2014 $50.00 $42.50 $510.00
Varietal Range 12 Pack
Semillon Sauvignon Blanc Varietal 2016 $19.00 $16.00 $192.00
Verdelho Varietal 2016 $19.00 $16.00 $192.00
Pinot Gris Varietal 2016 $19.00 $16.00 $192.00
Chardonnay Varietal 2015 $19.00 $16.00 $192.00
Merlot Varietal 2015 $19.00 $16.00 $192.00
Cabernet Sauvignon Varietal 2014 $19.00 $16.00 $192.00
Shiraz Varietal 2014 $19.00 $16.00 $192.00
Dessert Wines 12 Pack

Late Harvest "Sticky Pig" Pinot Gris Wrattonbully 2016 $25.00 $21.00 $252.00

Delivery Instructions: (please circle) Front Door          Back Door           Reception           Other:

permission to contact you periodically via mail, phone and email with future special offers and promotions for an indefinite period.

Card Type:             Visa               Mastercard                 Diners Club                American Express

Card Holders Name:                                                                 Signature:                                                                      
Card Number:   Expiry Date:                            CVC:                                          

Date of birth must be provided to comply with Liquor Act requirements.  By providing your contact information you are giving Pepper Tree Wines 

MANLY YACHT CLUB ORDER FORM - MAY 2017

Name:                                                  DOB:                                        

ABN - 67000 055 470
Ph: 02 4909 7100  |  Fax: 1800 247 746

Freight $

Total $

Pepper Tree Wines Pty Ltd Liquor Licence Number 2400 3080

Liquor Act 1982- IT IS AN OFFENCE TO SELL OR TO SUPPLY TO OBTAIN LIQUOR ON BEHALF OF A PERSON UNDER THE AGE OF 18 YEARS

Email:corporate@peppertreewines.com.au | www.peppertreewines.com.au 

Freight $12.00 per case                         

E mail:                                                           
Phone- Home:                                       Work:                                             Mobile:                                                       
Address:                                                                   Post Code:                   State:                        Town/City:                                           
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CREW	LOOKING	FOR	BOAT	

Name:	James	Cooper	
Email:	jzcooper12708@gmail.com	
Phone:	0490	862	810	
Experience:	Crewed	a	28ft	boat	in	the	States	out	on	the	
Outer	Banks.	

&&&&&&&&&	
Name:	Sebastien	Bonvalet-Nicolle	
Email:	sebboz@gmail.com	
Phone:	0400	933	340	
Experience:	Lots	to	learn!	I	have	talked	to	Lyn	already	
about	my	experience	

&&&&&&&&&	
	
	

Contact	our	Crew	Coordinator	
Via	http://www.myc.org.au/crewlink.shtml	

	Curly’s	Meats	
142	Pitt	Road	North	Curl	Curl	

9905	1891	
https://www.facebook.com/Curlysmeat

s/	

	
	
	 WWW.MYC.ORG.AU		DIARY	DATES:	PLEASE	CHECK	THE	ON-LINE	CALENDAR	FOR	ALL	UPCOMING	EVENTS	

PLEASE	THANK	OUR	SPONSORS	BY	SUPPORTING	THEM	

THERE	IS	NO	JANUARY	NEWSLETTER	
GET	PUBLISHED!!!	PLEASE	SEND	SUBMISSIONS	

FOR	THE	NEXT	NEWSLETTER	BY	
	10th	FEBRUARY	2018	TO…	
newsletter@myc.org.au	

	
	

DISCLAIMER:	All	results	published	in	the	newsletter	are	as	
published	on	the	Manly	Yacht	Club	website	at	the	time	of	
going	to	press.	All	results	are	provisional	until	ratified	by	
the	individual	Race	Director	and/or	Sailing	Committee.	
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